
Strata Plan SP52948 committee meeting dated 12 March 2020, as organised by Waratah Strata 
Management, did not satisfy requirements of Strata Schemes Management Act 2015 (SSMA), 
Schedule 2, Section 4 (1) and (2), and section 7, and Interpretation Act 1987 (NSW).

Agenda was created on 7 March 2020 and scheduled for 12 March 2020. Excluding date of 
creation, meeting date, and weekend, ONLY four days were allowed for delivery of notice to all 
owners. As per Strata Roll dated 31 January 2017, more than 32% of owners had requested 
postal delivery of notices – that figure is hidden from owners by Waratah Strata Management in 
subsequent years.
 



Paper committee meeting was scheduled for 12 March 2020 at 16:00 hours but actual meeting 
happened five days later, without any updated given to owners, on 17 March 2020 at 09:00 
hours (time-warped event):

Owners corporation declined to attend free-of-costs mediation in Fair Trading NSW case 
00351498 on 17 March 2020, without providing owners with details of the case, or giving owners
copy of the mediation request.

Three committee members (out of nine), who voted against free mediation, were unfinancial to 
vote or be on the committee due to unpaid levies.

On 25 March 2020, Lot 158 sent the following email to Waratah Strata Management, which was 
never tabled in minutes of any meeting or shared with owners. Th Subject line of the email was:

“SUMMARY: Waratah Strata Management refusal to notify owners about critical issues including 
Fair Trading Mediation and expired contract with Waratah Strata Management”.


